
Newsletter

Message from the Headteacher
Dear parents and carers

Thank you to all the Year 11 families who 
attended our Year 11 Information Evening last 
night. It was lovely to see such a high turnout. 
The evening gave families the opportunity to 
meet with subject leaders to discuss how best 
to support their child in preparing for the final 
examinations and coursework / controlled 
assessments. We were delighted to have a 
number of external visitors for the evening too 
to enable families to learn about the different 
courses on offer at universities and colleges; 
as well as employers who offer 
apprenticeships and different career entry 
points. In addition, we had the Army and Royal 
Air Force in attendance who were able to 
share the different options available to 
students. Families were also able to have a 
free hot meal cooked by our catering staff. 
There was a real buzz in the theatre and 
dining room and I hope families found it very 
useful.

On Thursday 28th November we will be hosting 
our Business and Innovation Sixth Form 
Centre Open Evening, where students in Year 
11 will be able to learn more about the 
comprehensive list of courses we will be 
offering. Our current Year 12 and Year 13 
students have settled well into our new Sixth 
Form building. To make it feel ‘home’ for them,

I set aside some money for Sixth Form 
students to spend on small furnishings and 
things for the kitchen and I am working with 
people behind the scenes to plan the 
expansion for next September.

We have two full weeks ahead of us before we 
break up for the half term, with a number of 
sporting fixtures, visits and celebration events 
planned. Thank you for supporting your child 
to arrive promptly to school each morning. As 
a reminder, Tutor Time starts at 8:45am and 
students therefore need to be on site ready to 
learn prior to this. They can take advantage of 
our free breakfasts that are available to all 
students each morning. 

I hope you have a lovely weekend. 

With best wishes

Mrs Pettman

Headteacher
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News from the Library



The whole week looks like this …..

Here's next week's plan ...

Chillout Monday

Mrs Dearden’s Monday Book Club

Rowdy Tuesday

Game Off: a game of multiple mini head-to-head challenges

Geeky Wednesday

Lego Harry Potter game

Sporty Thursday

Fantasy Premier League: How to pick a team and join the Meadow Park league It's back

Creative Friday

Make your own board game

We look forward to seeing you in the Library, whatever you come for.

Happy reading!

Mr Spencer

Librarian and English Teacher 



News from Science

This week in STEM club students learnt how to make bath bombs. Students used sodium 
bicarbonate, added some citric acid and mixed with oil to make the powdery texture of a bath 
bomb. Students then began experimenting by adding different colours to their mixture. They 
then added them to a variety of molds! Students will come back Monday to see if their bath 
bombs fizz!

STEM Club is every Monday after school in S04 with Miss Smallman, come and join us for 
some fun experiments!  

Miss Smallman

STEM Co-ordinator



News from PE!

On Monday September 30th, athletes from Meadow Park School showcased their resilience 
and determination at a highly competitive cross-country KS3 and KS4 event, featuring 12 
schools. 

Despite the demanding course, our runners demonstrated exceptional spirit, pushing through 
to the finish line with great amounts of effort. Each athlete's performance was a testament to 
their hard work, making us super proud of their achievements. Well done Meadow Park ☺

Miss Taylor

PE Teacher



Head of House Awards
The Head of House Awards for last week 

were awarded to:

Hussain

Nita

Ollie

Halima







Year 11 Information Evening

Last night we held our Y11 Information Evening which was a 
wonderful opportunity to see so many students and their parents 
at this exciting time in their lives.

“It was a well-attended event and students and parents engaged
well with the information”  from Warwick University exhibitors.











Safeguarding

Snapchat – Advice and guidance for Parents and Carers

This week we wanted to remind our parents and carers about SNAPCHAT and encourage you to 

check your children’s accounts to ensure they are using this popular app safely!

Being so easily connected to our friends and family is great, but does not come without it’s risks. 

Concerns for adults to be aware of – the widespread adding into large group chats which risk 

exposing children to unknown risky adults, explicit content as well being a source for the selling of 

stolen or counterfeit, drugs and vapes. Having SnapMaps/ Location turned on within the app also 

allows everyone connected to see their exact location, a HUGE concern if they are connected with 

risky unknown adults or even peers who may have made threats towards them (i.e. fight). 

These are all real risks posed to our children and the safe use of Snapchat requires the adults 

around them to be checking and talking to them about how to stay safe, to speak up to the adults if 

they see something they are worried about or face online abuse. 

Please take the time to read through the attached guide for additional information and remember 

that Snapchat’s minimum user age is 13yrs for a reason. 

Paul Rule

Child Protection Officer &

Senior Pastoral Support Manager

Thank you for helping to keep our students to stay safe! 






